
SECTION MEETING MINUTES 
 

October 25, 2002 
 
Present: M. Kamide, N. Simon, L. Gerlach, D. Weinhold, G. Beever 
 
Larry Gerlach graciously stood in the rain to direct us to our new meeting location, the Boys 
& Girls Club building on West Lemon Street in Lancaster. 
 
Treasurer: Larry Gerlach reported that the balance in the checking account is currently 
$850.68. 
 
Section Advisor: Glenn Feveryear forwarded a report indicating that the Section Charter 
renewal will be due in March 2003. 
 
Competition: No report. 
 
HPR: No report. 
 
Old Business: Doc Simon volunteered to handle the arrangements for the SPAAR Family 
Dinner, to be scheduled for April 2003. He advised that it would be in the York area. 
 
The tentative 2003 club schedule was reviewed, with a small number of revisions needed 
and one issue to be resolved. Larry Gerlach will contact The Prez on that and the schedule 
will be posted on the website ASAP. 
 
New Business: Larry reported that he had dropped some club brochures off at Smitty’s 
Hobby Shop in Lancaster. George Beever obtained some to drop off at Hobby Town USA on 
Rt. 61 in Berks County. 
 
George and Mark Kamide led a discussion on the Winter Workshop proposal. As it involves 
the expenditure of club funds, a motion was required to adopt the proposal. Motion to 
accept was made by Doc Simon, second by Larry Gerlach. Motion passed. The details of the 
program will be contained in a separate article for posting on the website, the e-group, and 
in The Countdown. 
 
Larry stated that he would look into the use of some acreage owned by the church that he 
attends for launches. 
 
The meeting adjourned when Dan started snoring. That’s a joke – you see, Dan does sleep 
studies at LGH, and…ah, never mind. 
 
-George Beever 


